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NEWSLETTER OF THE LATROBE VALLEY MODEL AERO CLUB  

( INCORPORATED IN VICTORIA.                                                 REGISTRATION NUMBER A1822 ) 
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PRESIDENT SECRETARY TREASURER & EDITOR  
   

MICK GUNN ERIC SPRATT WAYNE LEWIS  

410 MIZPAH SETTLEMENT RD  10 NOTTINGHAM CRT  39 KURT ST, 

BULN BULN EAST 3820 DROUIN.  3818 MORWELL. 3840. 
   

PH 03 5626 6329         PH 03 5134 3189  

Mob 0439 537 901 Mob 0434 510 688 Mob 0422 627 169 

mickjgunn@gmail.com ericspratt@dcsi.net.au wayne.lewis3840@gmail.com 
 

Our Club Email address is  latrobevalleymodelaeroclub@gmail.com 

Have you checked out our WEBSITE at www.lvmac.org.au 

or our Photo Gallery at  http://photos.lvmac.org.au 

VMAA Website is at www.vmaa.com.au  

MAAA website is at  www.maaa.asn.au   
 

MARCH  2018 
COMING EVENTS :  
 

SATURDAY     MARCH 3  Indoor flying at Grey St School in Traralgon 2-5pm 

SUNDAY    MARCH 4    General flying at all sites  

WEDNESDAY  MARCH 7  Monthly Meeting at LV Airport after a Twi -Fly at Lake Narracan ï  

    8.00pm start 

SUNDAY    MARCH 11 Club Flyday at LAKE NARRACAN  - No Sausage Sizzle 

SAT/SUN  MAR 10/11 SCALE ACTIO(n) EVENT at the STATE FIELD at BAIRNSDALE  

SAT/SUN/MON MAR 10/11/12 Labour Day Long Weekend.......Various Events see VMAA Calendar. 

SATURDAY     MARCH 17  Indoor flying at Grey St School in Traralgon 2-5pm 

SUNDAY     MARCH 18 GUNNFIGHTER CUP at Lake Narracan  at 10.30am & LN 20th  

    Anniversary Sausage Sizzle Lunch 

SUNDAY MARCH 25 Flyday at Blue Rock  Lake from 9.00am 

Fri/Mon       Mar 31 to Apr 3 EASTER....Various Events see your VMAA calendar 
 

SUNDAY APRIL 1  Easter Sunday - General flying at all sites (daylight Savings ends clocks back) 

WEDNESDAY APRIL 4   Monthly Meeting at LV Airport after a Twi -Fly at Lake Narracan ï  

    8.00pm start.  

SATURDAY     APRIL 7   Indoor flying at Grey St School in Traralgon 2-5pm 

SUNDAY     APRIL 8  Club Flyday at LAKE NARRACAN.  

SATURDAY     APRIL 15 Indoor flying at Grey St School in Traralgon 2-5pm 

SUNDAY APRIL 16 General flying at all sites ï Possible Gliding Day at No Pine 

SUNDAY   APRIL 21/22    VM AA Trophy Weekend  at P&DARCS, Cardinia 

SUNDAY   APRIL 29    General flying at all sites. 
 

*******************  

 

MEMBERSHIP & F EES:  Membership for th e 2017-2018 year is well underway and Currently  we have 

64 financial members.  This month we welcome a new member, David Thiedeman from Moe who has 

joined the club. David has an assortment of models, large and small as well as boats and cars. 
 

 Half year Fees are available after January 1
st
 2018 for new members and those that were not 

members in the 2016/2017 year. 
 

 
  

http://www.lvmac.org.au/
http://photos.lvmac.org.au/
http://www.vmaa.com.au/
http://www.maaa.asn.au/
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tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ 
 

Hi to all LVMAC members.  
We have the VMAA trophy event coming up soon so I will be contacting former entrants to see if they 
are available, anybody else interested in having a go at an event or being involved in supporting the 
team by helping with running the events please contact me. 
My Phone number is 0439537901  
 

I was able to get to the Blue Rock working bee & BBQ day, with the required works all over & done 
with when I got there. Disappointingly there were not very many members turn up to help or take 
advantage of the good flying weather.  
 

It was also disappointing to have a big lack of interest for our clubs long running CCMT event with 
only 2 members showing up to have a go, it would be nice to see lots of members have a go at the 
event as nothing is difficult it would also show club support for those that take the time to prepare and 
run the events 
 

I Hope you all have had plenty of enjoyable flying time.  
See you at the meeting.  

Mick Gunn 
******************  

 

INDOOR REPORT 3rd February 2018 
 

Apologies received from Ash, Gary and Mick 
 

Bob had a couple of buggies after some repairs including the Desert Eagle 6WD! One buggy had 
problems and Bob took it to a techno who upgraded the ESC from the supplied 30 amp to a 60 amp 
and that made all the difference. 
 

Jason had his Spacewalker, 4Site, mini Xtra and a racing Drone 
 

Fred gave the Depron Bug a good work out as well as the Spacewalker. 
 

Graeme brought along a donated Taylorcraft without an under carriage ï a bit of a handful indoors 
but looks good and should be OK outside in the calm. He also flew the micro Vapor, Serene E, Ezee 
Flyer and Sky Bug. Son James dropped in and had some fun with the Vapor and Serene E as well as 
driving Bobs 6WD! 

Below ï they could probably fly if they had wings 
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TwiFly at Lake Narracan Wednesday 7
th

 February 
  

It was a very hot day with the temperature in the high 30ôs and the wind did come up in the afternoon so only 3 

club members ventured down to Lake Narracan for a twi fly. 

Brian Adams flew his Electric powered Boomerang 40 

Stephen Loft flew Brianôs Easyglide foamy glider 

Greg Billing  came out and flew a few some of his Quads. 

 I did see a photo of someone that seemed to be flying in the nude ! Oh Sorry, he wasnôt in the nude as 

he was wearing a Barnaby Joyce hat ! 
****************  

 

Monthly M eeting     February 2018    Date: - 7 February 2018 

Meeting Started at: - 20:04hrs 
 

Attendance: - 17 members. They were: - Wayne Lewis,  Eric Spratt, Geoff Bruerton, Bill Webb, Mick Gunn, 

Brian Adams, Chris Davenport, Ian Partleton, Doug Jowett, Alan Law, Rex Mitchell, Ash 

Bence, Ivan Walker, Bill Reid, Godwin Bugeja, Stephen Loft & Graeme Blackman 
 

Apologies: - Don Grant, Neil Macfarlane & Paul Mitchell 
 

Visitors: - Nil  
 

New Members: - Stephen Loft (Lofty) 
 

Confirm Last Months Minutes: - Brian Adams 

 

Business Arising from the Previous Meeting:- 
 

¶ Instructor's Course ï The nomination for Dave Lewis has been accepted.  The Course will be on  

¶ Saturday April 14th at the Greensborough Model Aircraft club. 

¶ Blue Rock Lake (BRL) working bee is on Sunday 18th February 2018. 

¶ 20th Anniversary for the Lake Narracan Field - a sausage sizzle will be held on the 18th of March 

 2018 as a combined March sizzle and our Lake Narracan 20th Anniversary celebration. 
 

Flight Proficiency: - Congratulations to Damon Davenport for achieving his Bronze Wings. 
 

Secretary's Report 
 

December 2017 - Correspondence Incoming ï  

¶ An email from VMAA with the MoM of the VMAA Executive Committee 9 November 2017. 

¶ An email from MAAA President with MAAA news and Christmas Greetings. 

¶ An email with the MAA News for December 2017. 

¶ An email from VMAA with the MoM of the VMAA Executive Committee 14 December 2017. 

¶ An email from the MAAA regarding registration for the 70th National Model Aircraft Championships at 

West Wyalong Model Aero Club in April 2018. 
 

Correspondence Outgoing ï  The Valley Flyer for January 2018. 
 

January 2018 - Correspondence Incoming ï  

¶ Another email from the MAAA regarding registration for the 70th National Model Aircraft 

Championships at West Wyalong Model Aero Club in April 2018. 

¶ An email with the MAA News for January 2018. 

¶ An email from the VMAA SFI regarding the MAAA Instructor's Course to be held on Saturday April 

2018 at the Greensborough Model Aircraft Club.  Note Dave Lewis has been accepted to attend the 

course. 

¶ An MAAA email regarding the 2018 Club Assistance scheme. 

¶ A letter from Ambulance Victoria regarding Public Access of our AED (Defibrillator) via a new APP 

being developed.  
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Correspondence Outgoing ï  

¶ An email to the VMAAA secretary nominating Dave Lewis for the MAAA Instructor's course. 

¶ The Valley Flyer for February 2018. 

 

Business Arising From the Correspondence: ï It was decided that we will not provide the requested contact 

 details to Ambulance Victoria for "Public Access" to our AED because of the irregular nature of our use of 

 the Lake Narracan field and consequential limited casual access to the AED  
 

Treasurerôs Report:   The treasurer tabled the monthly report 
 

Financial Statement December 2017: Previous Balance: -   $  4,741.73 

     Income: -    $     668.00 

     Expenditure: -    $     654.47 

Available funds: -   $  4,755.26 

Term Deposit: -    $45,000.00 

Petty Cash Float   $        14.20 
 

Financial Statement January 2018: Previous Balance: -   $  4,755.26 

     Income: -    $     282.00 

     Expenditure: -    $     425.30 

Available funds: -   $  4,611.96 

Term Deposit: -    $45,000.00 

Petty Cash Float   $        14.20 
 

Lake Narracan Committee: Bill Reid reported the meeting is to be the second week of February. 
 

Relocation Update: -  

¶ Chris & Wayne had a meeting with Energy Australia last Monday (5 Feb 2018) and they have suggested 

 the Old Yallourn North Open Cut Extension as a possible club flying site so we will be investigating  

as soon as they can get us entry into the site. There is an area approx 220m x 240m in between 2 ponds  

that could be good.  Chris & Wayne will visit the site for a viewing. 

¶ Wayne Lewis also reported there has been no response from Minto regarding their possible site but Energy 

 Australia are having another look and that site which may be possible when the current lease expires. 
 

Safety: - It has been decided to enforce our rule that those who do not have Bronze or Silver Wings must have 

someone assisting them that does have wings, when flying due to some near misses recently.  If you haven't got 

your wings you need to ask someone to assist you on each flight until you get your wings. (It doesn't need to be 

an instructor standing by.) 

General Business: 

¶ BBQ roster - see the Valley Flier for the new Roster. 

¶ Fire Fighting Equipment: - 4 off 1kg Electric/Fuel fire extinguishers will be purchased for LN and BRL.  Club 

members are encouraged to have their own extinguishers as well. 

¶ Extendable Stick for BRL - an extendable stick is to be purchased for BRL field. 

¶ BRL grass slashing - Mick Gunn advised he will review and discuss the grass slashing at BRL with 

Southern Rural Water. 

¶ BRL Storage containers and accessory table to be purchased. 

¶ VMAA Trophy - Mick Gunn discussed the 2018 Trophy at P&DARCs in April. Participants are needed 

 for the club entry. 

¶ MAAA Assistant Scheme - Eric Spratt to commence an Application for an additional container to be  

developed into a new kitchen and for a new mower. Quotations and details of providers are required for 

the application by 1 April 2018 together with club financial details. 

¶ LN windsock - the existing Sock has been blown out. A new wind vane has been proposed as a more 

 permanent replacement but it was decided to get 2 new Windsocks for now. They are only around $17 each. 

¶ Geoff Bruerton recommended that a Glider Day be scheduled.  The event is to be included in the 

 club events schedule. 

¶ A number of means of increasing the attendance at club meetings was discussed.  All members are 

 encouraged to attend the monthly club meetings. 
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Bent Wheel Award: - There were nine (!) nominations for this monthôs award as follows: 

¶ Lynton McPhail for his flying wing LOW PASS into the ground. 

¶ Lindsay Lamont for his 4D Stik event. 

¶ Ian Heyfield for his Gunnfighter smash. 

¶ Ian Heyfield for his Stik into the ground. 

¶       Doug Jowett for three OOPSes: - the Bixler, the Spitfire and the Robin  

¶ Dave Nichols for flying his float plane into the water and losing the engine, with reversed rudder and 

ailerons.  Good one Dave. 

¶ Jay Wyntjes for his Boomerang into the ground. 

¶ Geoff Bruerton for his A10 accident. 

¶ Ian Place for the Maricatis mess into the stile. 

¶ Glen Neal for the Challenger disaster. 
 

Winner: -. Lindsay Lamont 
 

BOMB Award: -There were two nominations for this monthôs award as follows: 

¶ Dave Nichols for attempting to fly his float plane with reversed rudder and ailerons.  Good one Dave. 

¶ Wrecks Mitchell for getting his finger into Roy's running engine prop (he was trying to help) with multiple 

stitches required, for using too much exhaust sealer on his Mustang so the engine would only idle due to 

high back pressure and after fixing the annoying aileron chatter on the Mustang, discovering that 

he had inadvertently left his sunnies inside the plane and had to disassemble it to recover them.  (These 

items were all self dob ins) 

 

Winner: -. Dave Nichols 
 

Show & Tell/Show & Sell: -  

ü 1 Geoff Bruerton showed his red Komet found on eBay for $30 and his Rainbow A388 foam plane also 

on eBay.  

ü 2 Graeme Blackman showed his Neptune, a 46 size seaplane, for sale at $255 with engine and $150 

without the engine. 

ü 3 Brian Adams has a "PC-9" ARF for sale for $150. 

ü 4 Rex Mitchell has some old model A/C magazines to give away. 
 

Confirm Program Dates: - as per the yearly program.  
 

The next Club Meeting is scheduled for the 7th of March 2018 at 8:00PM.   
 

Meeting Closed:    21:33 hrs. 

 

Above ï Doug Jowett has a new FMS Blanik ï Was tail heavy on its test flight and was all over the place 



6 

 
Above ï Glen Neal lost his Challenger due to this elevator pushrod snapping off where the thread ended. It was a nice flying model ! 

 

Club  Flyday  - Sunday   7 / 1 /1 8  at Lake Narracan  

                        

It was a mostly fine and cloudy day with some sunny breaks and the wind was blowing from the West, 

gusting 10kts to 15 kts at 9.00am and gusting 14kts to 21kts from the South West by 1.00pm.  Not the best day 

we have had but certainly not the worst.  

Alan Law flew one of his many Sbach models. Im not sure if it was the  300cc, 50cc or one of the smaller ones. 

Ian Heafield flew his new OS46AX powered Jackaroo and had no problems. 

Roy White flew his OS15CVA powered Gunnfighter and his OS55AX powered Challenger 

Geoff Bruerton had a car load as usual. The Cloud King , Alpha Jet, Pawnee and others. Unfortunately the 

A10 Warthog bit the dust when launched. 

Dave Lewis flew his OS15CVA powered GunnFighter and his OS91 4s powered Spitfire. 

Glen Neal flew his T34 Mentor with an OS81 4S engine ,a Magic 3D with OS46 engine and a Gunnfighter 

with an OS15LA engine. 

Linton McPhail  had a OS90 4s powered Acro that he built from a Pilot Kit plansééon and it was on 29MHz. 

He had a few glitches so only flew it once. He is going to put it on 2.4MHz 

Rex Mitchell flew hisOS46AX powered Jackeroo Trainer and that undercarriage held up this time around. Rex 

also flew the Super Scorpion EDF Jet and his PC9 and his Warhawk 

Chris Davenport didnôt fly on this day but was assisting others. 

Lindsay Lamont flew his new OS46AX powered Delta and a Magnum15 powered GunnFighter which went 

well on this day. 

Ian Place flew his 91 4S powered 4star 120 but was unfortunate to crash this model after getting disorientated 

and flying through the Sun.  

Wayne Lewis flew his ASP15 powered GunnFighter and the S1500 Stick with OS50SX engine and the Sig 

Wonder powered by an OS15LA engine and they all flew well after a couple of Glow Plug changes.  

Brian Adams flew his electric Boomerang 40 and his SPAD Combat Models after had had been up at No Pine 

earlier in the day flying a model off the slope.  

Jay Wyntjes flew his Dusty foam model and was really giving it a thrashing. Jay also assisted with the 

cooking. 

Mick Gunn  flew his China Clipper and lost the back half of the muffler 

Wayne Lowe arrived just in time to fly his SPAD combat model with a .15 engine 

Shaun Lowe also arrived with his brother and flew his SPAD combat model with a.15 engine 

Ivan Walker  was just there for the cooking 

Greg Billing  came out and was playing around with a Quad down in the Hovercraft area for a while. 

Stephen (Lofty) Loft, our newest member, flew his ASW28 foamy Glider and had no problems. 

Bill Webb  was there to socialize. 

Itôs amazing how quickly everyone departed once the Sausage Sizzle lunch was over !!! A few of us did stay on 

and flew some more. 
 

Thanks to Ivan Walker and Jay Wyntjes for doing the snags on this occasion.  They went down well !!! 
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Above ï Lindsayôs Seagull Delta ï it has had problems with the nosewheel and elevon horns ! 

 
Above ï Rex Mitchellôs collection for the day. They all flew well in his capable hands ! P40 Warhawk, PC-9 and Jackaroo 

 

 

VM AA Trophy Weekend  at P&DARCS, Cardinia.  - APRIL 21
st
 & 22nd 

 

Have a think about taking part in this great event or have a think 

 about supporting your  club members who will be flying at this event 


